
The electronic official copy of the register follows this message.

Please note that this is the only official copy we will issue.  We will not issue a
paper official copy.



Title number SGL3397 Edition date 11.02.2009

– This official copy shows the entries on the register of title on
17 AUG 2019 at 12:25:46.

– This date must be quoted as the "search from date" in any
official search application based on this copy.

– The date at the beginning of an entry is the date on which
the entry was made in the register.

– Issued on 17 Aug 2019.
– Under s.67 of the Land Registration Act 2002, this copy is

admissible in evidence to the same extent as the original.
– This title is dealt with by HM Land Registry, Croydon Office.

A: Property Register
This register describes the land and estate comprised in the title.
BROMLEY

1 The Freehold land shown edged with red on the plan of the above Title
filed at the Registry and being 12 Kingsmead Court, London Road and
Garage, (BR1 3SY).

2 The land has the benefit of the rights granted by but is subject to the
rights reserved by the Transfer dated 15 December 1964 referred to in
the Charges Register.

3 The Transfer dated 15 December 1964 referred to above contains
provisions as to light or air and boundary structures.

B: Proprietorship Register
This register specifies the class of title and identifies the owner. It contains
any entries that affect the right of disposal.

Title absolute
1 (15.05.1998) PROPRIETOR: PEPCREST LIMITED (Co. Regn. No. 1154336) of

6/8 James Street, London W1M 5HN.

C: Charges Register
This register contains any charges and other matters that affect the land.
1 A Deed of Covenant dated 31 March 1883 and made between (1) Samuel

Cawston (Vendor) and (2) the several persons whose names were or should
be contained in the Second Schedule thereto (Purchasers) contains
covenants details of which are set out in the Schedule of restrictive
covenants hereto.

2 A Transfer of the land in this title dated 15 December 1964 made
between (1) Walbrook Property Investment Company Limited and (2) Brian
Hargreaves and Eileen Stormont Hargreaves contains restrictive
covenants.

NOTE: Original filed.
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Schedule of restrictive covenants
1 The following are details of the covenants contained in the Deed of

Covenant dated 31 March 1883 referred to in the Charges Register:-

The Vendor doth hereby for himself his heirs executors administrators
and assigns COVENANT with the Purchasers and each of them their heirs
and assigns and also with every set of Purchasers (if any) who have
jointly purchased in who shall jointly purchase any plot of land
forming part of the said land and premises respectively shewn in the
said plan their heirs and assigns And each of the Purchaser doth hereby
for himself his heirs executors administrators and assigns covenant
with the Vendor his heirs and assigns and with all the other purchasers
separately and their several and respective heirs and assigns and also
with each set of Purchasers (if any) who have jointly purchased or who
shall jointly purchase any plot of land forming part of the same lands
and premises their heirs and assigns And every set of such joint
Purchasers as aforesaid do hereby for themselves their heirs executors
administrators and assigns jointly covenant with the Vendor his heirs
and assigns and will all the other Purchasers respectively and their
several and respective heirs and assigns and also with every other set
of joint purchasers their heirs and assigns (but as to the covenant
both of the Vendor and Purchasers respectively for the purpose of
binding themselves respectively and their respective heirs executors
and administrators only whilst they shall respectively be or continue
the owners of the lands and premises in respect of which they
respectively enter into such covenants respectively or some part
thereof or of some estate share or interest therein and in respect only
of the land eatate share or interest thereon of or to which they shall
respectively be seized possessed or entitled for the time being but so
as to bind so far as practicable the said lands and premises into
whosesoever hands the same may come and not so as to create or incur
any personal liability for further or otherwise) That they the Vendor
and the Purchasers respectively and their respective heirs and assigns
will at all times after the execution of these presents by them the
Vendor and the Purchasers respectively observe perform and do the
several stipulations and things mentioned and contained in the First
Schedule hereunder written so far as the same respectively ought to be
observed and performed and done by them respectively according to the
true intention of these presents AND it is hereby agreed and declared
that the said Schedules hereto shall be considered and road as part of
these presents in all respects and that (unless such construction shall
be repugnant to the context) the words "the Vendor" whatsoever
contained in the First Schedule hereto shall include the heirs and
assigns of the Vendor and the words "the Purchaser" "each Purchaser"
"Every Puchaser" and "the Purchasers" and the like expressions whenever
contained in the same Schedule shall include any two or more persons
jointly purchasing any plot of land and the heirs and assigns of the
Purchaser or Purchaser respectively AND it is hereby also agreed and
declared that the Vendor his heirs and assigns shall be under no
obligation to enforce the covenants hereinbefore contained against any
Purchaser or Purchasers his or their respective heirs or assigns for
the benefit of any other Purchasers respectively and their respective
heirs and assigns or any of them.

     THE FIRST SCHEDULE TO WHICH THE ABOVE WRITTEN INDENTURE REFERS

                                BUILDINGS

No building shall be erected on any of the land edged with red blue and
yellow on the said land except detached or semi-detached dwelling
houses of the respective values hereinafter mentioned with or without
coach houses and stables greenhouses conservatories offices and
coveniences belonging thereto, and boundary and other walls, fences and
gates All houses to be erected on the said land edged on the front with
the colour red on the said plan shall be of the value of £1000 each if
detached and £1500 the pair if semi-detached and there shall be
permanently allotted to each house (whether detached or semi-detached)
to be erected on the said land edged on the front with colour red a
plot of land having   a frontage of not less than 50 feet to the said
respective Road.

All houses to be erected on the said plan edged with blue and yellow
colour on the front of the said land plan shall be of the value of £500
each if detached and £800 the pair for blue frontage or £750 the pair
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Schedule of restrictive covenants continued
if semi-detached for yellow frontage and there shall be permanetly
allotted to each such house (whether detached or semi-detached) a plot
of land having a frontage of not less than 40 feet to the saif
respective roads.

The value of a house for the purpose of all the foregoing stipulations
shall mean the actual cost of its construction in labour and materials
of all sorts exclusive of coach houses stables greenhouses
conservatories and detached offices and conveniences (if any) belonging
thereto boundary and other walls fences and gates.

                                 TRADES

No trade or manufacture shall be carried on upon any of the said land
or upon any house or buulding to be erected thereon respectively but
the same land and premises shall be used only as or for the erection of
private dwelling houses with or without coach houses stables
greenhouses conservatories offices and conveniences belonging thereto
respectively or as gardenss shrubberies or the like unless with the
consent in writing of the Vendor.

NOTE: The boundary of Kingsmead Court facing Spencer Road is edged red.

End of register
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